Hatley Parish Council

Ordinary Meeting July 7th  2003

MINUTES
1. Present
Cllrs Astor, Ridgway, Drake. Cllr Mrs Dixon (Chairman), Clerk Kindersley, four electors. D/CCllr Wilson.

2. Minutes of the Ordinary Meeting of the Council held on May 19th  2003. 

The minutes of the meeting held on May 19th 2003 were read by the Clerk. With the addition of a note regarding the Parish Council’s letter to Mr Wallington of Moat Farm the minutes were approved and signed as a true record of the meeting by the Chairman.

3. Matters Arising

It was noted that the planning application for extended flying hours at Fuller’s Hill had been refused.

It was noted that there had been an increase of flying activity associated with the Gliding Club and that no application to vary the conditions of the planning permission in order to accommodate the Gliding Championships had yet been received.

Parish Councillors had met Mr Wilsher at the play equipment to discuss various matters. It was noted that Mr Wilsher had undertaken to do any necessary remedial work on the play equipment for free for the next five years although he would like to claim any costs for equipment. This had been agreed on condition the Parish Council had agreed any such costs before work commenced. 

Noted that monthly inspections by Councillors in addition to the weekly inspections by Mr Ball were taking place, and that the Councillors were signing the necessary book.

4. Finance

Nothing to report

5. Planning 

Councillors had previously considered a carport at East Hatley for Mr & Mrs Ollerenshaw to which no recommendation had been made. No meeting could be arranged due to holiday and other commitments.

6. Correspondence  - circulated

7. St. Denis' Church East Hatley.

Nothing to report

8. Website Update from Mrs Jenkins.

Mrs Jenkins reported that 19 residents had responded positively to the questionnaire about a Hatley website and that a meeting of interested people had been arranged. 

Various costing options were discussed including ukvillages .co.uk which would cost £150 for two years or dial.pipex which charged £9 per month. Funding options included EEDA and South Cambs, and Carmen Norman was willing to donate her time to develop a site.

Concerns were expressed over the cost benefit of a website and it was felt by some Councillors that free would be best if possible.

Cllr Astor proposed, seconded by Cllr Drake that Mrs Jenkins be asked to find out more about funding options including the costs associated with insurance and annual registrations etc as this was felt to be the first important step.

9. Cllr Wilson reported that the introduction of a wheeled bin refuse collection service meant that the new rubbish collection day in the Parish would be Thursdays, with the scheme commencing on October 23rd.

10. Cllr Astor reported that he had met recently with the Chief Constable to discuss rural policing matters.

11. Mr Marshall asked if the Police could be approached to undertake some more speed surveys in the village.

12. There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30 pm. The next meeting will be on September 8th 2003, Clerk to let the Gamlingay Gazette know.
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